Regular Board Meeting 
November 9, 2020
Vice-President Mortenson called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m.
Present:  Larry Lythjohan, Steve Roseth via ZOOM, Donna Linberg, Cathy Rose, Kevin Mortenson, Attorney Mark Radcliffe, Brandon Risch & Wendy Bue
Absent:  Sheryl Narva, Erika Kessel & Village officer 
Visitors:  Roger Stevens, Bob Hulett, Mindy Hess (Library Director), Tom Hebert (Encompass Insurance Solutions) & Dave Schofield (Short Elliott Hendrickson)
Roger Stevens: The gun at the Veteran’s Park here in Taylor is in need of some paint. Roger has gotten two (2) quotes for sandblasting and painting the gun. The difference between the two quotes is $800 difference but one quote is without purchasing the paint just labor & equipment to do the work.  Since COVID has affected so many fundraisers this year the Legion has not been able to host any money-making events and is asking the village to help with the cost of this project.  Since winter is upon us obviously, the work would not be done this year so wondering if the village could budget some monies in 2021; the trustees will be setting up a personnel & finance meeting tonight so this will be talked about with other budget items. Roger thanked the board for their time.
Minutes:  C. Rose made a motion to approve the minutes as received, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.   L. Lythjohan noted an error on the November 5th board minutes; his name was not in the members present. The clerk will correct the minutes before filing them.
C. Rose made a motion to go back on the agenda to Tom Hebert, 2nd by L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried.

Tom Hebert:  Brought the new policy with for the Village of Taylor and discussed it with the trustees. The policy is on file with the village clerk. No other questions or concerns for Tom; he thanked the board for their time.
Chain of Command:  Attorney Radcliffe discussed with the trustees about setting the chain of command for the employees; so, if problems arise the employees know who to contact first and then how to proceed from there if they are not contacted in certain time frame. D. Linberg would like to table this matter till next month when all board members can be present. The clerk will place this item under Unfinished Business next month on the agenda.
Employee Evaluations:  Attorney Radcliffe discussed having a policy in place for employee evaluations; how can you determine pay raises or benefits if you don’t have time to discuss these issues or any other personnel items with employees.  C. Rose made a motion to hold Employee Evaluations in the month of October starting year 2021, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes and motion carried.
Unfinished Business:  Attorney Radcliffe will do some research on the subject of volunteer fire departments and if a letter can be drafted for our fire district to do audits on their accounts, then he will draft it.  More information to follow next month.
Officer’s Report:  No officer present.  The patrol log and monthly report were emailed to the clerk and sent in the trustee’s packet. The monthly report will be filed with the minutes. 
Dave Schofield (SEH):  C. Rose made a motion to table this matter till a later date, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried. 
Maintenance Report:  Brandon Risch
· Out of six logging companies only one came and looked at the property; the rest don’t deal with that small of area. Jelnick Logging out of BRF estimated $12,500 for timber which is half the payload; he is hoping for an answer soon as to put it in his work schedule.  L. Lythjohan made a motion to approve contracting with Jelnick Logging for Northwood’s addition timber, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
· Brandon asked the trustees to renew Bob Hulett’s Operator’s certificate, the cost is $45. C. Rose made a motion to renew Robert Hulett’s Operator certificate, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried
Dave Schofield arrived late.  C. Rose made a motion to go back to Dave Schofield (SEH), 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Dave Schofield (SEH):  Dave is here to discuss the Main Street Sanitary Sewer agreement for professional services put together by Short Elliott Hendrickson; this agreement authorizes and describes the scope, schedule, and payment conditions for consultant’s work on project described as: 2021 Main Street Sanitary Sewer Improvements (direct from agreement). The quote for the services is $13,800 including expenses and equipment. They would like to get the design finalized and send out in January as you get the best prices for bids the earlier you submit.  C. Rose made a motion to approve the agreement for professional services with SEH, 2nd L. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Routes to Recovery:  The clerk presented four (4) different options to the trustees for spending the remainder of the grant on hazard pay for the eight (8) election workers and six (6) employees for working during COVID-19. The first 2 options are if we purchase hands-free towel dispensers for the bathrooms as we would need six (6) of them for both buildings and the cost would be $726 and then to decide on either paying the election workers $25 per election or $50. Brandon called Huebsch, we can rent these units for $12 a month; if they are broken, they will fix and replace batteries twice a year.

The second 2 options don’t include the purchase of towel dispensers but still two (2) ways to pay the election workers with either the $25 or $50 per election.  D. Linberg made a motion to approve the second (2) option with $25 per election, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Assessment Contract:  The clerk received a maintenance contract via email from our assessor, Gardiner Appraisal Services, LLC; the fee is $200 higher due to increased expenses.  The village will agree to $3200 per annum; payments are made quarterly and software licensing at .46 per improved parcel & additional .35 per commercial building. Plus, all postage and maps expense.  C. Rose made a motion to approve Gardiner Appraisal contract, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Library Report:  Mindy Hess was present. Kirsten Anderson, Director of Winding Rivers Library System will not be present tonight as she has COVID symptoms. Reschedule her for December board meeting. Nothing else to report at this time as the library board will meet on November 16th.
Park & Rec: The clerk has received a couple of applications these will be forwarded to Blair Park & Rec committee and further information to follow at next month’s board meeting.
Personnel & Finance:  A meeting will be held on November 23rd at 5:00 p.m. to discuss wages & budget for 2021. 
Clerk’s Report:  W. Bue
· Received a request from Secretary of Jackson County Crime Stoppers if we would be interested in helping them advertise by hanging up signs in our village.  The cost is $38.80 per sign and the sign states how to submit a tip to crime stoppers via phone or websites.  D. Linberg made a motion to purchase four (4) signs from Jackson County Crime Stoppers, 2nd K. Mortenson, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
· The clerk asked if Christmas lighting contest will be the same as last year.  Trustees agreed to same.

· Taylor Bucks will be discussed at budget meeting.

· The clerk presented two (2) committee reports which will be filed with the minutes: 1- Elections workers for 2021 & 2-Village committee members for 2021.  C. Rose made a motion to approve both committee members for 2021, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report – W. Bue presented the treasurer’s report.  C. Rose made the motion to approve the treasurer’s report as received, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
Bills to Pay: General Fund $ 9,498.61; Water $ 5,901.63 & Sewer $ 8,518.36   L. Lythjohan made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd C. Rose, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
New Business:
Operator’s License:   Received one (1) application:  Dave Narva.  The trustees received a copy of the application.     L. Lythjohan made a motion to approve the operator license, 2nd D. Linberg, 5 yes votes and motion carried.
D. Linberg made a motion to adjourn, 2nd L. Lythjohan, 5 yes votes and motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Bue, Clerk/Treasurer
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